LAS POSITAS COLLEGE

BASIC SKILLS COMMITTEE
(BaSk)
JANUARY 27, 2010
Room 2014
MINUTES
Present: Lisa Everett (LE), Tina Inzerilla, Elena Cole, Philip Manwell, Jonathan Brickman, Nancy Wright, Robin Roy, Angella VenJohn, Dale Boercker, Paula Schoenecker.
1. Welcome
2. Research Reports from the LPC Office of Institutional Research and Planning to LPC BaSk are now posted on the WEB at the Basic Skills Committee website at: http://www.laspositascollege.edu/facultystaff/basicSkills.php
a. Research Report on Assessments, Placements and Enrollments, November 2009, available.
b. Research Report on Repeaters and Success in Math and English, which was requested at November 2009 meeting is available.  LE will invite Researchers to present this data at the Feb 24, 2010 BaSk meeting.  LE will invite Campus Community to presentation.

3. Update of progress towards BaSk Goals

a. Goal 1 – Orientation, Assessment and Placement

i. NOW is the opportune time to improve assessment process and information being communicated to students.

ii. BaSk recommends that additional PRE-Assessment information be provided to students so they can make more informed choices regarding assessment process.

iii. Next meeting (Feb 10, 2010, 2:45-4:15pm) will be devoted to: 1) reviewing existing information /resources on assessment website, on paper, on video, etc… and 2) drafting a NEW assessment tool that will better inform students of the assessment process, importance and implications.  New tool would be “front loaded” into assessment process so that students get additional information pre-assessment, which would complement post-assessment information received through counseling.

iv. What is the status of the Online Orientation?  LE will inquire with Jeff Baker.

v. BaSk hopes that online Orientation will be piloted in Spring 2010.

vi. LE to request “Gap Analysis” from Laurel Jones for BaSk to review in terms of Student Orientation, Assessment and Placement Goal.
b. Goal 2 – Learning Communities (LC)

i. Status of College Foundation Semester (CFS) – 2 CFS offered Fall 2009. Intent is to offer 2 CFS each semester; Plan was presented to Dr. Pollard and tentatively approved by CEMC.  LPC has been invited to be part of a 5 Year Longitudinal Study requested by the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation.  Dale Boercker plans to offer 5 day Experiential Learning Training to Faculty for Free – possible dates include 1st week of June 2010.  CFS/DBA name change to ACE may occur soon.  New recruiting efforts will be expanded to “existing” college students are any students assessing into BS courses.  Next year’s CFS will include courses in: English, CIS, Psych, Math Review, Careers and possibly Physical Activity.
ii. ECD/ESL – ECD is taking the lead on efforts.  ECD students are enrolled in a variety of ESL classes.  

iii. NEW Integrated Curriculum LC for Fall 2010 – BaSk Recommendation: Two English 102 courses paired with one Health 1 course.  Approved by Committee.  Participating Faculty training and planning to occur Spring 2010 with Faculty “F” hour compensation.  Health 1 faculty has been identified. English Department will decide on 1-2 additional sections of ENG102 and 2 Faculty participants at their February 5, 2010 meeting.  BaSk Recommendation: Funding for additional FTEF for any additional section added to Fa2010 schedule to be funded by BaSk.  Approved by Committee.
iv. LC Website, highlighting all LC, to be developed and accessible to students via the LPC website by Fall 2010 Enrollment period.
4. Learning Community for Fall 2010 – see above.
5. Supplemental Instruction for Math

a. ILC FTEF will be significantly reduced by Fall 2010
b. ILC will be moving into Building 600 for Fall 2010 as current location gets demolished for construction of new Student Services building.
c. BaSk recommendation: Fund SI training in Spring 2010.  Approved by Committee.  CRLA membership information presented. CRLA has SI information and Tutor Trainer, and Tutor Training materials available.  Angella VenJohn will coordinate SI Goal. Possible participants include: Angella VenJohn, Pauline Trummel, Paula Schoenecker, Pam Luster, Ruth Hanna, and Cyndi Keune.
6. Spring BSI Regional Workshop will focus on CB 21 Recoding:

a. The deadline for the CB 21 recoding of our sequential basic skills classes is March 1, 2010. In an effort to help faculty and institutions meet this deadline we are providing a series of short sessions around the state called Pizza + CB21!  Any faculty interested in attending one of these workshops can contact Laurel Jones or Lisa Everett.
7. Good of the Order?

a. DSP&S asked about whether there might be a need for additional BS levels??  DSP&S is challenged to meet the needs of students assessing particularly below ENG 100A, because the student’s skill levels variety so dramatically.  English Department has discussed research related to increasing the number of levels and the reduced success of students progressing through additional levels.  English, Math and DSP&S might need to discuss how best to meet the needs of students below currently identified class levels including resources and support services such as modules, SI, and others to meet student need.  English also requested information regarding number of additional students that DSP&S is serving.

8. Next Meetings:

a. Feb 10, 2010 2:45-4:15pm, Room 2014 – Draft new Pre-Assessment Tool to improve transparency of Assessment Process for Students.
b. Feb 24, 2010 2:45-4:15pm, Room 2014 – Invite Researchers to present Research Report of Repeaters and Success in Math and English.
